The College of New Jersey

Steering Committee

January 28, 2004
                                                                                     Minutes

Present:    Dan Crofts, Stuart Koch, Marcia O’Connell, Suzanne Pasch, Lori Zeppos


Absent:     Jonathan Friedman, Bernice Gottlieb-Smith, Joe Hadge, Brianna Moles, Sara Potter
     
Guests:    Nancy Freudenthal
I. Minutes from Meeting on 12-10-03 were reviewed and will be voted on for approval at the next meeting.
II. Announcements and Updates
A. Status of Transmittal Forms

Steering Committee members were informed that the request for Special Education name change and the request for change in Special Advisory Council membership had both been transmitted to the President for approval.  
Transmittal of the CAP Liberal Learning Conference Committee Report and previous reports related to the adoption of the new Liberal Learning Program will be sent to the President by the end of the week for final approval.
B. Drug and Alcohol Policy

CSCC replied to the Steering Committee via e-mail outlining the steps followed including testimony gathered to qualify as Step 2 in the governance process.

C. Status of Charges

· Academic Schedule—Members were informed that the charge had been sent to the Committee on Planning and Priorities for its recommendation and that CPP had been informed they should consult with members of the campus community who would be affected by their recommendation.

· Policies requiring minor changes—Members discussed numerous policies requiring minor changes due to transformation.  It was decided the recommendations for change would be brought back for action to the next meeting.
· CAP’s response to request for Language Across the Curriculum prefix

Members were informed that CAP had responded to the charge and raised the question if it is appropriate to enlist GEAC to deliberate on the issue.  Members decided Steering would send this response to GEAC via e-mail. 
.
III. Action/Discussion Items

A.
Charge to GEAC regarding Composition and Charge
Steering Committee members reviewed GEAC’s response to the charge and decided to transmit the charge to CAP for its review after a minor change was made for accuracy.


B.
Theatre and Drama Minor charge




Steering Committee members reviewed a draft charge and approved a motion to 




transmit it to CAP.
IV. Campus Climate Survey
Steering Committee members were informed that a survey had been received from the Human Relations Advisory Council.  After review of the survey, the Steering Committee decided it does not believe the survey is ready to be transmitted to CAP due to the fact that its focus appears to exceed the Council’s charge.  A draft response will be prepared for Steering members to approve at the next meeting.

D. Graduate Fee Policy charge

Steering members reviewed a draft charge to be sent to CPP regarding a change in the graduate fee policy.  After being discussed it was decided that it is not Steering’s role to be involved with fees and that the policy change should be handled administratively.

E. Calendar Change Request for Interdisciplinary meeting time
Steering members were informed that an e-mail had been received from Susan Albertine regarding the Wednesday schedule and the fact that there are no specific times scheduled  for interdisciplinary groups to meet.  It was decided that a charge would be sent to CPP for its recommendation.
IV.
Other





Governance Review

Steering members were given a draft of a process for governance review and were asked to review and be prepared to discuss at the next meeting.
